
Circuit 18 
Juvenile Justice Advisory Board 

 

 
 

 
I. Call to Order (Secretary Mike Scully) 

 
On Thursday, April 28, 2022 the Circuit 18 Juvenile Justice Advisory Board (JJAB), met at 
the Brevard County Sheriff’s Office – North Precinct in Titusville.  The meeting was called 
to order by Secretary Mike Scully at 1:35 pm. 
 

II. Special Presentation –Brevard CARES Mobile Response Team (MRT) 

 
Tommy Shoriak from Brevard CARES spoke about the Brevard CARES Mobile Response 
Team (MRT).  The MRT provides free 24 hour on-demand, on site crisis intervention 
services to Brevard County children and families in crisis.  Services are provided by a multi-
disciplinary team of licensed and masters leveled behavioral health professionals.  The 
primary goal of MRT is deescalate crisis situations, stabilize families, and connect families 
with appropriate community based resources. 
 
The MRT is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, and has a targeted response time of 
60 minutes or less.  MRT serves youth or young adults ages 25 and under.  For more 
information contact Brevard CARES at (321) 213-0315. 
 

 A copy of the Brevard CARES MRT brochure will be emailed out to the membership. 

 
III. Welcome and Introductions  (Chairman Omar Mestre) 

 

Members/Delegates in Attendance: 
 

Chairman Omar Mestre, Seminole County Sheriff’s Office 
Vice-Chair Bernard Johns, Faith Based Community Representative 
Secretary Mike Scully, Crosswinds Youth Services 
Christie Detorre, State Attorney’s Office 
Justin Armstrong, Brevard Public Schools 
Lisa Bradley, Brevard County Public Safety 
Elisa Bustamante, Central Florida CARES Health 

Tommy Shoriak, Brevard CARES 

 
 

IV. Reading and approval of the Minutes 

 
The minutes of the January 27, 2022 meeting were presented to the membership.  The 
minutes were approved as written. 
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V. Old Business 

 
 
Committee Reports 
 
1. Chairman’s Report (Chairman Omar Mestre) 

 
Chairman Omar Mestre spoke about 2022 Florida legislative HB 7029, which deals with 
preadjudicatory juvenile detention care.  HB 7089 rewrites much of the statutory language 
relating to the preadjudicatory detention of juveniles accused of crimes.  Copies of the bill 
were distributed to the members in attendance, and a copy of the bills will be emailed out to 
all members 
 
2. Executive Committee – No Report 
3. Grant Committee – No Report 
4. Legislative Committee – No Report 
5. Disproportionate Minority Contact Committee – No Report 
6. Faith Community Network Committee – No Report 
7. Planning Committee – No Report 
8. Nomination and Membership Committee – No Report 

 
 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 

 

Department of Juvenile Justice Report – No Report 

 

VII. GENERAL PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENTS  

 

None 

 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT  

 

 

Next Meeting 
 

Thursday, July 28, 2022, at 1:30PM 

 

Seminole County Public Defender’s Office 

101 Eslinger Way 

Sanford, FL   


